

Our ref: NR/AW/05.19

26 February 2019

Mrs Sarah Summers Town Clerk Stratford-upon-Avon Town Council

Sent by Email

Dear Mrs Sarah Summers,

## Land West of Shottery, Stratford upon Avon: Hedgerow Clearance Works

I am writing to inform you that contractors Midwest Landscaping as appointed by Bloor Homes will undertake selective hedgerow clearance at the following locations in Stratford upon Avon commencing Wednesday 27 February 2019.

- Removal of a section of hedgerow on land south of the A422 Alcester Road (between Woodchester Drive and Texaco Garage).
- Removal of a section of hedgerow and fence on land west of West Green Drive; north
  of the electricity sub-station.
- Removal of sections of hedgerow and trees in the area of the junction of the B439 Evesham Road and Luddington Road.

The sections of hedgerow are being removed in order to facilitate the provision of new access road and services infrastructure associated with the future delivery of new homes at 'Land west of Shottery'.

The opportunity is being taken at this time to remove the identified sections of hedgerow as we are currently outside of the bird nesting season.

The works are envisaged to take around 4 days and the contractors will seek to minimise disruption for local residents during the course of hedgerow removal activity.

I trust this update is helpful and if you have any question please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards.

Yours sincerely BLOOR HOMES (WESTERN) LTD

NICK RAWLINGS

**PLANNING DIRECTOR** 

cc. Alice Cosnett, Senior Planning Officer, Stratford on Avon District Council

Bloor Homes Western is a division of Bloor Homes Limited Western House, Furrowfield Park, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire GL20 8UR
T 01684 290485 F 01684 290544 west@bloorhomes.com